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Our Savior  
Lutheran Church 
745 Front Street S. 
Issaquah, WA 
 

Sunday Worship 
10:00 a.m. 
Adult Education 
& Sunday School 
8:45 a.m. 

 

Greetings from your Acting Council President, 

     The Holy Trinity is present at Our Savior Lutheran Church. About ten 
minutes before last week’s service, Wes told me I needed to do the send off 
readings with him. I asked the Holy Spirit to breathe through me. I asked for 
calm, clarity and professionalism. I wasn’t disappointed with the result. 

     Earlier this summer I attended the two church campfire programs. I 
watched and listened to our future as the kids did a shortened version of our 
Sunday service. Jesus was there with us. A big shout out to Sue Johnson for all 
her time spent with our youth. 

     I’ve seen so many folks step up this summer to get things done. The deck 
outside the sanctuary needed a little refreshing. Instead it turned into a major 
construction project. Rick and Jan West , Doug and Sue Friddell, Ken Konigs-
mark Mike Anderson, Dave Carlson, Miles Cash, Cheryl Leiter and Ken De-
Camp stepped up and saved the church well over $10,000 by doing all the 
work themselves. The youth group did the cleanup work, too. 

     There were so many volunteers jumping in to help out on Pastor Telyea’s 
going away day. They showed the Christian spirit of compassion and empathy.   
They set aside some of the hurt and confusion and did what God commands us 
to do for our fellow neighbors. 

     The council and staff have been hard at work to keep the Lord’s message 
going. Guest preachers have been signed up, pastoral needs have been ar-
ranged and Sunday School plans are ready to go. 

     We’ve been meeting with Bishop Wee and had phone conversations with 
her. I’m planning on a town hall after the service on September 8th to bring eve-
rybody up to date on different options for OSLC. 

     Keep the staff and council in your prayers. Please thank the many volun-
teers for the work they do. If you’re asked to volunteer for something, say yes. 
God will guide you. 

Yours in Christ, 
Chuck Bachman, Council President 

2019 
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Siblings in Christ, Grace and Peace to you. 

As you may have heard, this past week was the ELCA 
Churchwide Assembly. One of the actions taken by the vot-
ing members was a decision for the ELCA to become a sanc-
tuary denomination. Because of some questions concerning 
this, I wanted to let you know what this action means for you 
and for your congregation. 

In its simplest form, becoming a sanctuary denomination 
means that the ELCA is publicly declaring that walking 
alongside immigrants and refugees is a matter of faith. Being 
a sanctuary denomination is about loving our neighbors. 

While we may have different ideas about how to fix this broken system and may have dif-
ferent ways of loving our neighbors, our call to love our neighbor is central to our faith. 

Of course, being a sanctuary denomination will look different in different contexts. It may 
mean providing space for people to live; providing financial and legal support to those 
who are working through the immigration system; hosting English as a Second Language 
(ESL) classes; marching as people of faith against the detention of children and families; 
having thoughtful conversations about what our faith says about immigration; or support-
ing other congregations and service providers. Whatever your local congregation decides 
to do, please note that we cannot mandate or direct our congregations and ministries to 
respond in specific ways. Each must work out what this means for you in your context. 
Please understand that no congregation in the ELCA is being asked, expected, or re-
quired to break any law. 

As you will see from this memorial, the ELCA continues to support the work of Lutheran 
Immigration Refugee Service (LIRS); to advocate for fair treatment of migrants and refu-
gees; and to work to close the child detention centers and end the practice of separating 
families from one another. These are all things Lutherans have been doing for as long as 
there have been Lutherans. Many congregations have refugee resettlement experiences in 
their past and many congregations support the work of LIRS. Our decades long work with 
immigrants and refugees is how we practice our faith in the world. 

I am excited to continue the work that we have done as Lutherans since our beginning: 
loving God and loving our neighbor - the two greatest commandments. 

May God’s peace and love be with you. 
Bishop Shelley Bryan Wee 
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Pastoral Care & Worship 

 

Emergency Pastoral Care 
 

Pastor Debbie Boyce,  
Shepherd of the Hills Lutheran Church,  

has agreed to offer emergency pastoral care to members 
and friends of OSLC during our time of transition.  

You can reach her at 206-265-1991 (mobile)  
or pastordebbie@shephillschurch.org  

 

Setting the Table 
With the Altar Guild Committee 

 

Do you enjoy seeing a nicely set table? Please consider joining the 
Altar Guild to help set the Lord's table. There are 2 ways to serve: 
baking bread or setting up for communion. You would serve once 
every four to six weeks. 

The bread baker brings the bread on Sunday morning and puts it 
on the altar. A recipe for the bread is available. 

Set up includes: filling the individual cups and setting everything 
out on the altar. After the service, clean and put away the service 
trays and communion ware. 

Interested? Contact Karen Hansen at hansenkl2015@gmail.com, or 
Jane Wuest at janewuest@hotmail.com. We'll pair you with a expe-
rienced Altar Guild member until you’re comfortable with the job. 
Thanks for considering Altar Guild! 

 

mailto:pastordebbie@shephillschurch.org
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Small Group Ministries 

 TUXES & TIARAS  
HOMECOMING 2019 

Donations & Volunteers Wanted! 
 

In a collaborative community effort organized 
by the Issaquah Food & Clothing Bank, the 
Issaquah PTSA, and The Garage: A Teen Café, 

Tuxes & Tiaras helps provide a FREE and FESTIVE Homecoming shopping ex-
perience for local high schoolers!  But they can’t do it alone – we need donations 
and volunteers to help at the event.  It will be held at The Garage on Saturday, 
Sept. 14th from 2pm to 6pm. 

Donations needed: Dresses, wraps, shoes, accessories, suits, jewelry, purses, 
shirts & ties, tuxes 

Drop off your donations to the box in Anderson Hall or at the Issaquah Food & 
Clothing Bank between now and September 12th. 

Want to volunteer to help at the event?  Click the “register to volunteer” link at 
the Issaquah Food & Clothing Bank Website: https://issaquahfoodbank.org/
tuxes-and-tiaras 

If you have any questions, contact Joan Friel at frielj4@comcast.net. Thank you! 

OSLC's Book Club  
Monday, September 9th, at 7:30 p.m. 
Barnes & Noble Bookstore, Issaquah 

 

The next gathering for the OSLC Book Club is Monday, Sep-
tember 9th, at 7:30 pm at the Issaquah Barnes & Noble. The 
club will discuss the book, When Breath Becomes Air. This in-
spiring memoir finds hope and beauty in the face of insur-
mountable odds as an idealistic young neurosurgeon at-
tempts to answer the question “What makes a life worth liv-
ing?” For further information contact Alice North at 
AliceNorth85@yahoo.com. 

 

 

https://issaquahfoodbank.org/tuxes-and-tiaras
https://issaquahfoodbank.org/tuxes-and-tiaras
mailto:frielj4@comcast.net
mailto:AliceNorth85@yahoo.com
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Small Group Ministries 

From the desk of Building & Grounds 
 

Well, the sanctuary emergency exit deck supports and founda-
tion wall structure repair has been completed. The Buildings & 
Grounds Committee recorded 42 volunteer hours, and a cost of 
$744.00 for materials. It’s now safe to exit the church across the 
deck. The only thing left to complete is staining the new wood 
in early September. Thank you to all who gave their time and 
talents to this project. Sincerely, Rick West 

 

OSLC Global Mission Support in Tanzania 
 

Arusha Luther School of Nursing 
 

OSLC provides money for scholarship at the Arusha Lutheran 

School of Nursing (ALSN), Arusha, Tanzania. The school cur-

rently provides 1, 2 and 3 year nursing degrees. The program 

began in rented facilities but learned accreditation requires ownership the school facilities. 

In order to maintain accreditation, ALSN entered into an 

arrangement with Ekenyewa Secondary School in 

Arusha to acquire the school’s unused facilities and un-

used acreage for an expanded campus. The reconfigured 

facilities will accommodate dormitories, classrooms and 

a dining hall, and classrooms for specialized nursing ed-

ucation. The school’s long-range goal is to also train 

technicians to operate and repair advanced medical 

technology. 
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OSLC Music Ministries 

 

 

 

Singing God’s Praises 
Chancel Choir 

 

In the midst of a year of transition and change, 
the song of the people continues. Rehearsals for 

OSLC's Chancel Choir begin on Wednesday, 
September 11th, at 7:00pm in the sanctuary. 

Consider if a midweek oasis of laughter, hard 
work and song might be a welcome addition to 
your week. Questions about the choir? Please 

contact director Scott Hafso at belle-
vuer@gmail.com. 

Ringing God’s Praises 
Memorial Bell Choir 

 
OSLC's tradition of ringing God's praises in 
worship continues. With a flexible rehearsal 
schedule and short-term commitments, Me-

morial Bells welcomes new members begin-
ning this fall. Prospective ringers can contact 
director Alice Lewis with questions about the 
group, including potential rehearsal and per-
formance dates, by phone at 425-432-0366, or 

email at alice@motorplex.com. 

mailto:bellevuer@gmail.com
mailto:bellevuer@gmail.com
mailto:alice@motorplex.com
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Christian Education 

Intergenerational Sunday School 
 
We’re going to be trying something a bit different this year! 
Rather than having separate adult and children’s Sunday 
School programs, we’re going to offer three choices that 
will be open to people of all ages. Our education hour will 
begin at 8:45 am with an opening prayer in Anderson Hall, 
followed by a selected Bible reading.  
 

There will then be three options to dive deeper into that 
lesson:  
 

1. A discussion group in Anderson Hall 
2. An arts & crafts lesson downstairs 
3. A study of music/lyrics of hymns/contemporary Christian songs or a literary read-

ing related to the Bible lesson. 
 

All groups will be focused on the major lesson(s) from that morning’s Bible reading, but 
they’ll explore them in ways that hopefully will speak to each of us. Come and see! 

 

OSLC Youth Group  
Meets in Summer! 
4th Grade—High School 
Sundays at 5:00 pm, at OSLC 

The Youth Group will be kicking off the 

school year with several fun activities, and 

we hope that all youth in grades 3 – 12 will 

come join us! We’re busy planning a church 

cookout with lawn games for New Begin-

ning Sunday (September 15th), a lock-in, a couple of fun outings, and several small ser-

vice projects in addition to our regular meetings. We gather in Anderson Hall at 5 pm 

on Sunday evenings for supper, then move down to the Youth Lounge for our program 

of the week. This is an awesome group of young people who truly enjoy spending time 

together in service and in fellowship. We look forward to having an even bigger, more 

active group in the coming year! 
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2019 First Sunday Community Gift Calendar 
 

The first Sunday of each month the congregation is invited to donate a needed 
item at the Issaquah Food & Clothing Bank. On September 1st please bring spa-
ghetti sauce and pasta. Place your donation on the table in the narthex. The Com-
munity Outreach Committee will deliver all donations to the Food Bank. 

September 1 Spaghetti Sauce & Pasta 

October 6 Diapers & Wipes 

November 3 Canned Tuna 

 

Community Outreach Committee 
 

The Community Outreach Committee made donations of 
designated funds to several organizations that work in our 
community.  Donations went to Compass Housing Alliance, 
Issaquah Community Services, Issaquah Food and Clothing 
Bank and Congregations for the Homeless.  Your contribu-
tions will be working in our community.  Thank you for the 
contributions! 

Last month’s 1st Sunday collection of backpacks 
made it possible to donate 18 backpacks to the Is-
saquah Schools Foundation.  These were distribut-
ed at their “Tools for School” event to children 
whose families are clients of the Issaquah Food 
Bank.  Thank you for the backpacks! 

Our 1st Sunday collection this month is Pasta or 
Spaghetti Sauce and Pasta on Sunday, September 
1st. 

Our next meeting of the Community Outreach Committee is September 11 at 1:30pm 
in the Narthex. All are welcome! 

Sincerely, Cheryl Leiter 

 

December 1 Hats 

December 8 Underwear 

December 15 Gloves 

December 22 Socks 

Small Group Ministries 
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Member Spotlight 

Former State Board of Education Member 

Connie Fletcher Receives  

National Public Service Award 

 
The National Association of State Boards of Education (NASBE) 
announced that former state education leader, Connie Fletcher, is 
a recipient of their 2019 Distinguished Service Award. Fletcher 
completed her second term on the Washington State Board of Edu-
cation this year after serving for 10 years. Fletcher also served two 
terms as western area director on NASBE’s board of directors and 
chaired the Government Affairs Committee. 

During her tenure on the Washington State board, she focused on 
the accountability system and revising standards in math, social 
studies, English, and the arts. Under her direction, the board de-
veloped the High School and Beyond Plan to give students greater 

flexibility in pursuing graduation paths aligned to their goals. She encouraged young peo-
ple’s civic engagement and service and took great pride in mentoring student board mem-
bers. 

“High standards and equity were key drivers of Connie’s leadership on the board. She was 
instrumental in the major work of our state board over the past decade,” said Washington 
state board chair Kevin Laverty. “She brought an exceptional understanding of the impact 
of state and national education policies on local school districts and students. She consist-
ently kept students in focus, as well as the teachers and educators who work directly with 
students every day.” 

Fletcher has consulted for nonprofit organizations, municipalities, and school districts in 
good governance, planning, and major gifts fundraising. She served on the Issaquah 
School Board and was president of the Washington State Association School Directors As-
sociation. Under her leadership, the WSSDA published Closing the Achievement Gap, A 
Policy Action Guide for Washington State’s School Directors, one of the first publications 
of its kind.  She worked for the City of Seattle and for two United Way organizations and 
sits on several other boards.  

Fletcher is one of three educational leaders being honored by NASBE for their contribu-
tions to education. 

The 2019 Distinguished Service Awards will be presented October 17 at NASBE’s annual 
conference in Omaha, Nebraska. Text from NASBE press release, www.nasbe.org 

 

http://www.nasbe.org/press-releases/state-board-of-education-members-jay-barth-molly-oholleran-and-connie-fletcher-receive-national-public-service-award/
http://www.nasbe.org/press-releases/state-board-of-education-members-jay-barth-molly-oholleran-and-connie-fletcher-receive-national-public-service-award/
http://www.nasbe.org/press-releases/state-board-of-education-members-jay-barth-molly-oholleran-and-connie-fletcher-receive-national-public-service-award/
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Christian Education & Fellowship — OSLC in Pictures 

Vacation Bible School 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Mariners Faith & Family Day 
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OSLC in Pictures 

Farewell to Pastor Wes 
Sunday, August 25th, 2019 

Thank you to Alice Lewis for her photographs! 
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OSLC Library News 
 

September is considered a month of New Begin-
nings at OSLC: Sunday School meets again with 
a new teacher and classroom, ministry teams 
have a fresh start, folks are returning to worship 
after vacation ends. A new beginning in the li-
brary can be found just inside the library door 
where the books new to our shelves can be 
found. Take a look and see what's there...the 

titles are changing all the time. Here's a few selections you can find there now... 

• Just Mercy; A Story of Justice and Redemption by Bryan Stevenson (348 STE) - this 
book was awarded the Carnegie Medal for Excellence in Nonfiction and is the 
true story of a young attorney whose practice is dedicated to defending the 
poor and wrongly condemned. 

• 10 Minutes to Knowing the Men & Women of the Bible by Jim George (220.92) - 
presents the major people of the Bible, providing bare bones background, the 
big picture, the portrait and life lessons to be learned from each--all presented 
in a clear and readable style. 

These and more are waiting for your visit.  After awhile they will be placed on the shelf 
where they belong according to their subject.  Use the Dewey decimal code that is found 
between the parentheses to locate them then.  And, remember, easy check-out directions 
can be found just above the new additions section.  We hope you enjoy what you find 
there! 

Sincerely, Sharon Montei and the OSLC Library Committee 

Christian Education & Small Group Ministries 

 

Lutheran Counseling Network is a coalition 
of licensed pastoral counselors. Counselor 
Katherine Mitchell, MA, LMHC, has an of-
fice here at OSLC, downstairs in the north 
hallway. She provides therapy on an ap-
pointment basis. 

You can reach Katherine at: 
425-455-2960 ext. 6 

kmitchell@lutherancounseling.net 
 

Find out more at: Lutherancounseling.net 
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Prayer Shawl Ministry 
 

The prayer shawl ministry provides knitted or cro-
cheted shawls to those who are hospitalized, sick or just 
need a hug! If you are interested in participating in this 
ministry, or, learning how to knit or crochet, contact 
Wendy Winslow at wendywinslow@hotmail.com. Yarn 
and patterns are available. 

 

 

Small Group Ministries 

 

OSLC Mission Quilters 
 

Join us on Wednesday mornings 9:30 am un-
til 12:00 noon in Anderson Hall, and assist us 
making quilts. The Mission Quilters make 
simple patchwork quilts that are donated to 
people in need. 
 

Quilts made by OSLC Mission Quilters are 
donated to Lutheran World Relief, and are 
then sent all over the world, frequently to 

countries following natural disasters such as earthquakes and hurricanes. Quilts are also 
given to OSLC graduating seniors, to Compass Housing Alliance, and our neighbors at 
the Issaquah Nursing & Rehabilitation Center. 
 

Mission Quilters welcomes new members. Don’t know how to sew? No problem! It’s not 
necessary to know how to sew or quilt to participate in this ministry. The group wel-
comes donations of fabric (preferably cotton) and clean used sheets. Donations to help 
with the cost of shipping and to buy supplies are also greatly appreciated. 
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Do you know of someone who may be home-
bound, in senior care, or otherwise would like a 
visit from our Visitation Ministry and is not cur-
rently receiving visits? If so, please pass their 
name along to Kate Gagnon, OSLC’s Lay Visita-
tion Minister at kjgagnon@yahoo.com, or 425-
200-0481. 

Small Group Ministries 

 
Powerful giving  

with your smartphone  
 

 
 

 
Apps make life easier. With GivePlus Church, you can use your smartphone to give an-
ytime, anywhere! 

 

 Download the FREE app on your Apple or Android phone 
 Make a one-time or recurring donation using your debit/credit card or checking/

savings account 
 Log in or donate as a guest 
 Securely and conveniently manage donations using Touch ID/Fingerprint, PIN or 

password 
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OSLC Mission  

Endowment Fund 

Taking Grant Applications 
 
 
 
 

Our OSLC Mission Endowment Fund is open for applications thanks to support from many 
donors over the last three years. We now have a modest and growing ability to make grants 
with somewhere between $500 and $2000 available for distribution. 

Applications can be submitted at the church website, www.oslcissaquah.org. Use the 
“Missions” tab at the top of the page, and then click on the purple text: OSLC Endowment 
Fund Application Form. Submissions will be considered by the membership of the committee 
which meets quarterly. 

The purpose of the Mission Endowment Fund is to make distributions that enhance the mission 
and ministry of Our Savior Lutheran Church apart from the general operation of the congrega-
tion. We look to support youth programs, scholarships, leadership training, outreach to the 
larger community, and other extraordinary programs/ministry initiatives that further the mis-
sion and ministry of Our Savior Lutheran Church. 

Kind Regards, 
Justin Ulland 
OLSC Mission Endowment Fund President 

 

 

We’re seeking members, friends and groups will-
ing to volunteer as Coffee Hour Hosts. Pick one 
Sunday every other month, or once a quarter. 
Hosts bring some treats, make the coffee, set the 
serving counter, and clean up. It takes less than an 
hour to set up and clean up, and is a lot of fun! 
Coffee and creamer is provided by the kitchen 
committee. 

A sign-up sheet is located in Anderson Hall, next to the kitchen. Questions? 
Help is at hand – we are here to guide you and give practical help. Please con-
tact Chuck Bachman at bachmancj@aol.com, or Marilyn Carlson at 
auntmare@nwlink.com. 

 

Small Group Ministries 

mailto:bachmancj@aol.com
mailto:auntmare@nwlink.com
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Did You Know? 

Community Organizations that use our  

church building for meetings and training 

OSLC In Our Community 
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September Worship Readings 

Sunday, September 1 — Twelfth Sunday after Pentecost 
 Reading: Proverbs 25:6-7  
 Gospel: Luke 14:1, 7-14  

Sunday, September 8 — Thirteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
 Reading: Deuteronomy 30:15-20  
 Gospel: Luke 14:25-33  

Sunday, September 15 — Fourteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
 Reading: Exodus 32:7-14  
 Gospel: Luke 15:1-10  

Sunday, September 22 — Fifteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
 Reading: Amos 8:4-7  
 Gospel: Luke 16:1-13  

Sunday, September 29 — Sixteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
 Reading: Amos 6:1a, 4-7  
 Gospel: Luke 16:19-31 
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We remember in prayer... 

We remember in prayer: 
Tom Killoran, Shelley Howe, Ryan Jordan, Thomas Sordahl, Loretta and Carmen, Hannah 
Benjamin, Zack, Kim Downey, Sonja, Harold Mandt, Douglass Mandt, Terry Nychay, Joanne 
Vahscholtz, Dale Fisk, Janet Civitelli, Barb Nielson, Flo Schmitt, Jean Stanley, Jim Short, Vick-
ie Orton, the Halstead family; the Inman, Hernández, Morfa, Fraser, Park, Tanner, Altschull, 
Gómez, Colón, Jiménez, Sanchez, Gonzáles, Meléndez, Davila and Blair families; Puerto Rico, 
Barbara Jones, Doug Patur, Dave Carlson, Scott Hafso, Jeanne Kuipers, John Pass, Emily & 
Steve Gacek, Carol & Ray Harbolt, Margot Inman, Duane Jacobson, Marian James, Bernice 
Jensen, Josee Jordan, Florence Kinnune, Jeannie Lindquist, Vern Lindquist, Jerry Nack, 
Dorothy Soland, Randi Strom, Gerald Welch, Gwynn Wilkinson, Louise Yockey, and Steve. 
 
We ask for peace and comfort for those mourning the death of loved ones: 
Betty Evans (mother of Peggy Coyle); Carmen Marta M. (Margot Inman); Robin Keaney (Sue 
Johnson); Tim Vergillo (Dianne Tanner); Jerry Murff (Diane Murff); Dick Clay (Dianne Tan-
ner); Bob Jones (Ron Sordahl); Brian (Cheryl Neeb); Mr. Baerga (Margot Inman): Germaine 
DePina (Margot Inman) 
 
We pray for expectant mothers: 
Hannah Ham (daughter of Chuck Bachman & Wendy Winslow); Jacki Marx; Brandi del Rio 

(niece of Shelley Howe); Alyssa Saavedra (Cheryl Neeb). 
 
We pray for members and friends serving in the Military; Fire and Police Department per-
sonnel; Emergency Room personnel. 
 
We prayer for safety and strength to those living in the wake of all disasters, and all who 
serve as first responders. 
 
We pray for our missionaries and global missions: 
Henrik & Patty Christopherson. For the congregations in Chiclayo, Peru: Pepe at Las Brisas, 
Merci in San Antonio and Harold at Las Lomas. MaaSae Girls Lutheran Secondary School in 
Monduli, Tanzania. 
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September 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

9/2 Irene Carn 9/22 Jane Shen 
9/3 Garrett Steffan  Paul Craig 
 Vince Smith 9/23 Jeanne Kuipers 
9/4 Dar Boni 9/24 Ian DeVogel 
 Dee Bakamus 9/25 Erik Fabricius 
 Jeff Wood 9/26 Martin Fuhs 
9/7 George Kuipers  Stephen Gacek 
9/10 Emily Gacek 9/27 Dawson Loudermilk 
9/13 Miranda Smith 9/30 Michael Sladek 
9/14 Jordan Usselman  
9/15 Amy Mogensen 
 Craig Gillin 
 Jennifer Hendrickson 
9/16 Henrik Christopherson 
9/17 Mikey Cron 

9/2 Chawn & Amanda Loudermilk 
9/6 Doug & Sue Friddell 
9/7 Gene & Alla Elfstrom 
 Paul & Jennifer Tolo 
9/16 Don & Gwynn Wilkinson 
9/20 Shawn & Karen Quinn 
9/21 Jon & Stacy Smith 
9/22 Todd & Joni Zink 
9/25 Mike & Sandy Nygaard 
9/30 Jeff Youngstrom & Becky Brooks 
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Our Savior Lutheran Church 
745 Front Street South 
Issaquah, WA 98027 
(425) 392-4169 
 

Stay connected! 
www.oslcissaquah.org 
www.facebook.com/oslcissaquah 
 
All information for the Focus newsletter is due by the 15th of each month, unless not-
ed otherwise. Please email items to office@oslcissaquah.org. 
 

OSLC STAFF DIRECTORY 
 

Scott Hafso……….…...Director of Worship & Music 
 Ext. 103                                 bellevuer@gmail.com 
Kate Gagnon……….        …...Lay Visitation Minister 
        360-632-2234                        kjgagnon@yahoo.com 
Shari Lundberg …...….………  Parish Administrator 
 Ext. 105                             sharil@oslcissaquah.org 
Dr. Jiyoung Lee………...……………..Parish Organist 
                                                         sally@myuw.net 
Beth Carroll….………….…...…….………Accountant 
                               carrollaccounting@outlook.com 
Katherine Mitchell….Lutheran Counseling Network 
                                                   (425) 455-2960, Ext. 6 

                                                                  kmitchell@lutherancounseling.net 


